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THE LINE

Lionel Valley, CAF President

GREATER SUCCESS is the
best word to describe the SEMIFINAL
results of our annual dinner/fund-raiser
BRR

As of our last general meeting, April
8th, Steve Bohnemeyer, our Treasurer,
reported that the final results are ap-
proximating a net of about $8,700. That
is even more phenomenal ! ! ! !

At the Board Meeting of May 6, we
discussed various ways that we could
celebrate our great ANNUAL DINNER
success. It was thought that it might be
best to combine our celebration with a
MEMBER AND NEW MEMBER
BBQ on Thursday Evening, June 11,
1998 around 5:30 p.m. Ord Bend
boatramp / picnic area, which would be
followed by an evening of Shad Fishing
from boats or shore in the surrounding
area. The BBQ would be in lieu of our
usual August BBQ which had been
very lightly attended in the last couple
of years. PLEASE come to our May
General Meeting prepared to discuss so
we can make a decision without any
further delay.

Our program during our March meet-
ing was really interesting. It was pre-
sented by Kurtis Knight and his wife,
Amy Haas-resident managers of the
McCloud River Preserve. They re-
minded that the Preserve originated in
1973 and the controlled fishing started
in 1976. They have 2,600 acres, includ-
ing 6 miles of River frontage. Only 2.5
mileciconen tocatch & release fishino.

SPRING WARM UP

The Spring Tune-Up Program which took place
on April 18th. We had about twelve people attend
who had a chance to hear an on the stream demon-
stration by Jeff Richelieu concerning how to read
the stream-thanks for a great demo Jeff. That was
preceded by some fly tying demonstrations by Paul
Hendricks who dazzled them all - thanks for the
demo Paul. Next, we all had an interesting and

(Cont. on back page)
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GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, May 13
7:30 PM
Redge Hawkley, CAF Vice President

May 13 - Steve Beck will present
his program on “Backpacking and fish-
ing in Yosemite Park.”

Steve, a former commercial fly tyer,
has fished the Yosemite area for over
15 years.

Inhisresearch for his book, Yosemite
Trout Fishing Guide, Steve spent over
five years of extensive field work (fish-
ing included), exploring rivers, lakes,
and the creeks of Yosemite. Copies of
his book will also be on hand and will
include a fly designed and tied by the
author.

Stop by the Butte County Library

off 1st Ave., for an evening of fun and
tales.

MAY 16 FISHOUT
Feather River

At press time, the previous fishout
at Hat Creek has some questions as to
the exact location of the ‘good fish-
ing.’

Apparently some anglers caught fish
and some didn’t. It is kind of like real
estate . . . location, location, location;
give Mark Adams a call at 893-1600
for details.

The fishout for May 16th will have
sign ups available at the General Meet-
ing. Call Jeff or Mark at 893-1600 for
information.

SHAD FISHING / BBQ
June 11

CAF has decided to add a little

~hange ta onr nld format of our New
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As of our last general meeting, April
8th, Steve Bohnemeyer, our Treasurer,
reported that the final results are ap-
proximating a net of about $8,700. That
is even more phenomenal ! ! ! !

At the Board Meeting of May 6, we
discussed various ways that we could
celebrate our great ANNUAL DINNER
success. It was thought that it might be
best to combine our celebration with a
MEMBER AND NEW MEMBER
BBQ on Thursday Evening, June 11,
1998 around 5:30 p.m. Ord Bend
boatramp / picnic area, which would be
followed by an evening of Shad Fishing
from boats or shore in the surrounding
area. The BBQ would be in lieu of our
usual August BBQ which had been
very lightly attended in the last couple
of years. PLEASE come to our May
General Meeting prepared to discuss so
we can make a decision without any
further delay.

Our program during our Marchmeet-
ing was really interesting. It was pre-
sented by Kurtis Knight and his wife,
Amy Haas-resident managers of the
McCloud River Preserve. They re-
minded that the Preserve originated in
1973 and the controlled fishing started
in 1976. They have 2,600 acres, includ-
ing 6 miles of River frontage. Only 2.5
miles is open to catch & release fishing.

They have spotted bears,
mountain lions, rattle-
f"ﬂ snakes, along with the
ring-tailed cats on the
%’ j Preserve. The largest
S brown trout recorded
weighed in at 15 Ibs., 36

inches long ! ! !'!

They also provided some really in-
teresting and helpful catch & release
statistics, including the following:
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on April 18th. We had about twelve people attend
who had a chance to hear an on the stream demon-
stration by Jeff Richelieu concerning how to read
the stream-thanks for a great demo Jeff. That was
preceded by some fly tying demonstrations by Paul
Hendricks who dazzled them all - thanks for the
demo Paul. Next, we all had an interesting and
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Hooked on Fishing
May 30

CAF will again participate in this year’s
Hooked on Fishing, Not on Drugs. This annual
youth eventhas attracted hundreds of first-time
anglers. A special time for parents and kids.

We will discuss this event at our May meet-
ing and ask for volunteers torepresent CAF and
assist in this event.

Redge Hawkley, CAF Vice President

May 13 - Steve Beck will present
his program on “Backpacking and fish-
ing in Yosemite Park.”

Steve, a former commercial fly tyer,
has fished the Yosemite area for over
15 years.

In his research for his book, Yosemite
Trout Fishing Guide, Steve spent over
five years of extensive field work (fish-
ing included), exploring rivers, lakes,
and the creeks of Yosemite. Copies of
his book will also be on hand and will
include a fly designed and tied by the
author.

Stop by the Butte County Library
off 1st Ave., for an evening of fun and
tales.

MAY 16 FISHOUT
Feather River

At press time, the previous fishout
at Hat Creek has some questions as to
the exact location of the ‘good fish-
ing.’

Apparently some anglers caught fish
and some didn’t. It is kind of like real
estate . .. location, location, location;
give Mark Adams a call at 893-1600
for details.

The fishout for May 16th will have
sign ups available at the General Meet-
ing. Call Jeff or Mark at 893-1600 for
information.

SHAD FISHING / BBQ
June 11

CAF has decided to add a little
change to our old format of our New
Member BBQ August scheduling
deliema with vacations, school prep,
etc.

Members and new members are in-
vited to meet on Thursday evening,
June 11, 1998 around 5:30 p.m. at Ord
Bend boatramp / picnic area fora BBQ
which would be followed by an evening
of Shad Fishing from boats or shore in
the surrounding area.

Please call Lionel at 894-2244 (wk),
for sign ups or at our May meeting.




Powell Fly Shop
Chico, CA
(530) 345-9983

Dick Murrell
Oroville, CA
(530) 532-4223

Merganzer’s Outfitters
Chico, CA
(530) 343-4071

Orland Outfitters
Orland, CA
(530) 865-8545

Oasis Springs Lodge
Paynes Creek. CA
(800) 642-4150

Big Bluff Ranch
Red Bluff, CA
(530) 529-2291

Roger Bevers is collect-
ing old newsletters, pic-
tures, videos and any in-
formation about the club
history. He needs your
help, 343-6442.

Upcoming Fishouts

 Jun 13 - Fall River

e Jul 11 - Lake Almanor
 Aug 8 - Gold Lakes

* Sep 26 - East Walker River
* Nov 7 - Eagle Lake

MAY 13 GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

MAY 21 FLY TYING
7:30 PM
Music Express B&B
1091 El Monte Ave
Pat Corbett, 877-5448

MAY 16 CAF FISHOUT
Feather River
Mark Adams, 893-1600

MAY 28 YOUTH MEETING

CAF YOUTH GROUP - Meeting / Fishout

Roger Vevers, CAF Youth Chair

Our May 30th Youth Group Meeting was a great presentation by
Jim Gaumer. The topic for the meeting was bass fishing and of
course directly related to the upcoming weekend fishout at Baldwin
Ponds, (again thanks to Jim). Jim brought all the materials and
proceeded to show the boys the best techniques for tying, including
a very secret method he used to increase longevity of his flies, water
pup and pencil foam popper. Maybe those of you in the club can
convince a youth member to demonstrate that one oat a regular
general club tying session. The boys went right to work practicing
the water pup and pencil foam poppers. I know that many boys tied
up several for the weekend fishout.

We met at Baldwin ponds and the weather was just like it has
been the last few weeks . . . sunny, cloudy, raining. The sprinkles
began as we were getting dressed and Jim ducked in the car (sugar
melts). The boys couldn’t wait and kept right on preparing and
gearing up. However, being the trooper Jim is, he gathered up the
remaining boys and gave them a great demonstration on casting,
stripping and working poppers. This is one you shouldn’t have
missed. Watch the boys, they were very attentive and reaped the
harvest .

A very special thank you the Jim Gaumer for your time and
generosity to the boys. I heard may very happy boys talking about
the fish they caught. Simon Demel had a particularly wide smile on
his face for the big ones he caught.

It was also nice to start our new youth members out on a very
successful fishout at Baldwin Ponds.

A very hardy welcome to Patrick and Ryan Conroy. Also it was
pleasing to see Pat Hansen and Jeff Shimizu on the outing.

The May 28th Meeting will host Dick Murrill doing a presen-
tation for the boys on his favorite flies to fish. Gee, do your think this
will be on bass?

The Youth Fishout for June 5th - 7th will be at Modoc. Bert
Robinson has volunteered to host this special fishoutin my absence.
I will miss another Modoc, darn.

Oh well, I love the youth group, but family comes first. Besides,
I am truly blessed to have such good friends and support for the
youth members.

The I-i ne (Continued)

« Wet hands are a must before holding fish. Don’t squeeze the fish.

« Keep the fish in the water at all times if at all possible.
frean
<‘%hmm j

Don’t miss our May meeting when Steve Beck will
be presenting a program on backpacking and roadside fishing
throughout YOSEMOTE NATIONAL PARK. This promises to
be a really special program - don’t miss this one ! ! !'!

« Survival Rates:
* 80% if kept in the water at all times.
« 60% if taken out of the water for 30 seconds.

« 30% if taken out of the water for 60 seconds.

That’s all for now. Have a great opener and season for all of 1998.

FLY TYING

Pat Corbett, &
Fly Tying Chair DE v

gt
May 21st - 7:30 PM

We will re-tie some of Milt’s
stillwater flys and go over some
beginner and more advanced
tying techniques. So bring your
tying kits or if you are short on
materials, we will have extra.

Tyers are provided recipe
handouts for the evening plus
step-by-step, one-on-one guid-
ance to complete the flys.

See you at the Music Ex-
press Inn, 1091 El Monte Ave.,
Chico.

Spring Tune Up

(Continued)

informative
session on
knot tying
which was
done by Bob
Smith - he
taught all of us how to tie a few
great knots - well done thanks
to you Bob. Finally, Herm
Sterner led the casting demon-
stration which was followed by
some hands on learning assisted
by many of the members in
attendance - thank you Herm
for a great session. It was a
great way to get tuned up for the
upcoming fishing season. It was
also interesting that more than
half of the attendees were non-
members who are just getting
interested in fly fishing-that
included four or five women
also. Hopefully, we’ll see all of
them at the next general meet-
ing. A special THANKS to
Sandy Todhunter who brought
us the pastries, and to Bob Smith
for arranging the facility and
the coffee for us.
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Oasis Springs Lodge
Paynes Creek. CA
(800) 642-4150

Big Bluff Ranch
Red Bluff, CA
(530) 529-2291

CAF HISTORY

Roger Bevers is collect-
ing old newsletters, pic-
tures, videos and any in-
formation about the club
history. He needs your
help, 343-6442.

Upcoming Fishouts

s Jun 13 - Fall River

 Jul 11 - Lake Almanor

* Aug 8 - Gold Lakes

o Sep 26 - East Walker River
* Nov 7 - Eagle Lake
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MAY 13 GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

MAY 21 FLY TYING
7:30 PM
Music Express B&B
1091 El Monte Ave
Pat Corbett, 877-5448

MAY 16 CAF FISHOUT
Feather River
Mark Adams, 893-1600

MAY 28 YOUTH MEETING
6:30 PM
1053 E. 7th St.
Roger Bevers, 343-6442

MAY 30 HOOKED ON FISHING
Horseshoe Lake
JUN 5-7 CAF YOUTH FISHOUT
Modoc
Roger Bevers, 343-6442
JUN 10 GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

JUN 11 BBQ - SHAD
5:30 PM ORD BEND
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gearing up. However, being the trooper Jim is, he gathered up the
remaining boys and gave them a great demonstration on casting,
stripping and working poppers. This is one you shouldn’t have
missed. Watch the boys, they were very attentive and reaped the
harvest .
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A very special thank you the Jim Gaumer for your time and
generosity to the boys. I heard may very happy boys talking about
the fish they caught. Simon Demel had a particularly wide smile on
his face for the big ones he caught.

It was also nice to start our new youth members out on a very
successful fishout at Baldwin Ponds.

A very hardy welcome to Patrick and Ryan Conroy. Also it was
pleasing to see Pat Hansen and Jeff Shimizu on the outing.
The May 28th Meeting will host Dick Murrill doing a presen-

tation for the boys on his favorite flies to fish. Gee, do your think this
will be on bass?

The Youth Fishout for June 5th - 7th will be at Modoc. Bert
Robinson has volunteered to host this special fishoutin my absence.
I will miss another Modoc, darn.

Oh well, I love the youth group, but family comes first. Besides,
I am truly blessed to have such good friends and support for the
youth members.

The Lille (Continued)

« Wet hands are a must before holding fish. Don’t squeeze the fish.
« Keep the fish in the water at all times if at all possible.

* Survival Rates:

WPEA
* 80% if kept in the water at all times. f
» 60% if taken out of the water for 30 seconds. %@y
« 30% if taken out of the water for 60 seconds. “4np

Don’t miss our May meeting when Steve Beck will
be presenting a program on backpacking and roadside fishing
throughout YOSEMOTE NATIONAL PARK. This promises to
be a really special program - don’t miss thisone ! ! ! !

That’s all for now. Have a great opener and season for all of 1998.

Chico.

Spring Tune Up

(Continued)

informative
session on
knot tying
which was
done by Bob
Smith - he
taught all of us how to tie a few
great knots - well done thanks
to you Bob. Finally, Herm
Sterner led the casting demon-
stration which was followed by
some hands onlearning assisted
by many of the members in
attendance - thank you Herm
for a great session. It was a
great way to get tuned up for the
upcoming fishing season. Itwas
also interesting that more than
half of the attendees were non-
members who are just getting
interested in fly fishing-that
included four or five women
also. Hopefully, we’ll see all of
them at the next general meet-
ing. A special THANKS to
Sandy Todhunter who brought
us the pastries, and to Bob Smith
for arranging the facility and
the coffee for us.
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Chico Area Flyfishers
P. O. Box 3583
Chico, California 95927

CAF Web Page hosted by Stormnet Communications as a public service.
For premier internet services, call 897-4060.



